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Protection and hygiene measures for physical participation 

in the Annual General Meeting of 
Raiffeisen Bank International AG on 31 March 2022 

 
According to the current legal situation, a mask must be worn at meetings of bodies of 
legal entities with more than 50 participants in Vienna in closed rooms. A respiratory 
protection mask of protection class FFP2 ("FFP2 mask") must therefore be worn upon 
entry, for the entire duration of the Annual General Meeting and upon leaving. 
 
Otherwise, the measures recommended by the Austrian Federal Ministry for Social Affairs, 
Health, Care and Consumer Protection for protection against coronaviruses continue to 
be the benchmark for the safety of participants at the Annual General Meeting. For the 
safety of the participants, there will be no hospitality during the Annual General Meeting. 
 
The following measures are therefore required and we ask you to follow the 
recommendations below for your own safety and for the safety of other participants in 
the Annual General Meeting: 
 
1. Take a PCR test shortly before the General Meeting (maximum 48 hours before). 

 
2. If you have tested positive for SARS-CoV-2, have symptoms, or fear you may be ill, 

please stay home, avoid contact, and please attend the Annual General Meeting 
virtually. 

 
3. Keep your distance from other people. 

 
4. Wash your hands regularly and thoroughly with a soap or disinfectant. 

 
5. Avoid shaking hands and embraces. 

 
6. Announce requests to speak by a sign of hands. These will be collected from your 

seat by staff members. 
 

7. Pay attention to respiratory hygiene. When coughing or sneezing, keep mouth and 
nose covered with bent elbow or a tissue and dispose of it immediately. 

 
8. Do not touch eyes, nose and mouth. Hands can absorb viruses and transmit the virus 

on the face. 



 
 
 
 
 

 
TRANSLATION FROM GERMAN ORIGINAL; ONLY THE GERMAN ORIGINAL IS BINDING AND VALID 

 

 

 
Please stay healthy! 
 
 
Vienna, 25 March 2022 
 

 
The Management Board 

of 
Raiffeisen Bank International AG 


